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Town of Whitefield
Select Board Meeting Minutes 
November 20, 2018, 6:00 PM

Present were:   Chair, Tony Marple, Bill McKeen, Charlene Donahue, Frank Ober, and Administrative Assistant, Darlene Beaulieu. Lester Sheaffer, absent.

1. The meeting was called to order by chair, Tony Marple.

2. A motion was made and seconded to accept the 11/13/18 minutes with one revision. Motion carried 4-0.

3. A motion was made and seconded to appoint Bill McKeen to represent Whitefield on the Lincoln County Regional Planning Commission. Motion carried, 3-0, 1 abstain.

4. An accounts payable warrant was approved and signed by the select board.

5. The select board discussed the maintenance of the fire department building and concluded that the budget for that should be a part of the overall fire department budget.

6. Charlene Donahue reported that the facilities committee is reviewing all town buildings to develop a maintenance budget for each.

7. An updated service contract with Mid-Maine Generator’s existing town generators was signed by the select board.
 
8. The select board discussed a recent vehicle accident on the Hilton Road. It was suggested to have signs moved and to plow the road all the way though to improve safety.

9. Darlene proposed to move health insurance from Community Health Options to Maine Municipal Association for town office staff employee benefits.This change will save the town money. Staff employees may opt to buy dental and eye care through the same plan at their own expense. Darlene will bring back the detailed options for the budget.

10. Darlene provided monthly financial reports to the select board. The percentages of the line items of both expenses and income were in good order and in line with expectations.

11. Two Amish businessmen who had approval from the planning board to develop a lot on Mills Road attended the select board meeting along with an abutting property owner and a member of the planning board. The abutters would have likes to have been notified but it was not required by the Planning boards aporoval. The abutter concern was that the Planning Board did not follow Section 8 of the Development Ordinance which called for Preservation and Enhancement of the Landscape. The matter was discussed and it was agreed that no more cutting should be done until the town attorney could be contacted and that the MDOT reviewed the location of the new entrance.

12. A notice will be made on the website and posted elsewhere to hire a person or a contractor to shovel walkways at the fire station and town office.

13. A motion was made and seconded to use Tax Anticipated Notes to purchase office equipment needed to improve office efficiency. Motion carried , 4-0.

14. Administrative Assistant, Darlene Beaulieu reported that the contract has been signed with Mid-Maine Generator to supply and install a generator at the town office. The work will be done as soon as possible.

15. A report of tax acquired properties was given to the select board by Darlene Beaulieu. A new agreement was signed by one resident and most properties are on automatic withdrawal plans. One account that has fallen behind will be contacted by a select board member.

16. The following have been appointed to the budget committee: Lisa Webb-Kalloch David Hayden, Christopher Delisle. Barbara Mayer, and Lisa Hanner. The select board will be happy to appoint others who may wish to serve. The appointments expire January 2, 2020.

[bookmark: _gjdgxs]17. A discussion was made about a seasonal porta-potty at the recycling center. Several options were proposed and a solution will be studied.

Next meeting’s agenda will include: 
Budget
Budget Committee Members
Porta-Pottie
Fire Department Maintenance
Public Water
Amish Development application
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